Unified School District 417

District Site Council Meeting

May 3, 2017
Present:
Kelly Gentry, Heather Honas, Shelia Eskeldson, Jill Day, Marita Bachura, Rachel Tompkins, Joyce Heilman, Linda Pretzer, Valerie Woodall, Jean Johnson, Angela Harris, Doug Conwell, Michele Stackley, Anita Mahanay, Lori Pollock, Vicki Stone and Kelly McDiffett  
Members

not present: 
Amber Jones, Valerie Gehrer, Danielle Blue, and Marla Goeckel

Welcome:
Kelly G. opened the meeting 8:05 a.m.

Prior minutes were approved as written.

Subject Area Committee Reports

Long Range Plan – Kelly went over with the proposed changes and DSC approved the changes.  She will take it to the BOE for approval in June.

Science – Grades K-5 still need to make a decision on materials and will use SAC time to look at programs.  5th grade could use the old series one more year.  6th- 12th ordering is complete, 6-8 grade chose new a series, HMH Dimensions.  9th -12th books are picked out and will have both digital and classroom books.  JH science room, we are going to try to change that room to be able to have labs:  new floor, science tables, access to water, cabinets for science equipment.

Math – Project Achieve Team will go in June for Year 2.  Discussion of revising the HS Math Credits.  The intent is to get students to take math their senior year.  Kelly G shared a handout over current CGHS Possible Math Sequences.  She wanted to get DSC opinion on the two following discussion items below:

1) Change Math Enrichment courses so that they receive Election Credit only (not math credit)

2) Change our HS Required Credits to include at least one (.5) senior math course
We shared our opinions and hope that it will help the HS come to a recommenation.  DSC asked for data on how many (what percent of) students do not currently take math their senior year.  We will revisit this issue in September.

State Assessments – All complete and met the deadline, will (maybe) receive results in May.

KESA:
Quarter Four Zero Guidance – Kelly G went over the highlights of the handout. She pointed out that all this information can be found on KSDE website under Kansas Education System Accreditation (KESA).


KESA Initial Report

a. All Systems will need to fill in Submitter, OVT Chairman (for us, Chris Perry)

b. Complete entire report by end of 2017-2018 (after OVT visit)

c. Draft of report available on KESA web page

The report that we do will go to the new Accreditation Review Council (ARC).  They are the group that awards Accreditation.  The OVTs are only support for districts.

We will be entering as Year Four and this will guide our professional development for 2017-18.

OVT trained members in our district will be (can serve as OVT members for other districts):  Jay Doornbos, Kelly Gentry, Valerie Gehrer, Angela Harris, Cassi Owen, Alicia Kelley, Lisa Jarvis, Renee Martin and Lynnea Johnson.  They will complete training this month.

Postsecondary Data - How we are going to be rated has been released for this piece. Kelly G had some handouts:

1st handout  - Kansas Vision for Education – Explains a Successful High School Graduate. 

2nd handout – Understanding NSC (National Student Clearinghouse) Basic Reports.  Each graduating class will have histogram following that student who graduated within four years from high school through his/her postsecondary experience.  It had iniitally been discussed to be rated for six years after a student graduated from high school but now we will be rated for first two years after…goal is to attend and stay in a postsecondary school.  By the year 2020, 71% of jobs in Kansas will require some level of postsecondary education.  Only about 30% of our students statewide complete postsecondary education.  Please refer to your handout what the postsecondary data does not include. 

3rd handout – DO417 Morris County – District Aggregate – The five year rates are an average of the 2010-14 graduation cohorts. Our average high school Graduation Rate is 94%.  Our Success Rate of students who enrolled in postsecondary in both the first and second year following high school graduation plus the percentage if students who graduated from postsecondary is 45%. Our Effective Rate calculates HS Graduation Rate multiplied by the Success Rate and our rate is 42%.  

Building Communication:
CGES – 2nd grade studying lifecycles, making fossils and visited the Kaw Mission; 3rd grade Space Camp, field trip to Rock Spring Ranch and hatching ducklings; 4th grade creating museum pieces for social studies; 5th and 6th grade Poetry Night and 6th grade has step-up day on May 12th.

PHES – Mrs. Gehrer had baby Adam!  It has been very good to have new administrators in the building while Mrs. Gehrer is out.  Other events reported include field trips, community service day, field day, 5th grade flap jack meal, Kindergarten promotion and 6th grade step-up day at the junior high.

CGJH/SH – 

JH – 8th Social Studies had a law day, 8th grade to Flint Hills Technical College, 7th grade career day, tons of kids have PRd in track and 8th grade had multiple pre-enrollment sessions for HS.

HS – sophomores had Parent’s Night, PowerSchool and Career Cruising scheduling work going on, FFA banquet, Spring play – Diary of Anne Frank; hiring of new staff members. 


Information to/from Parents and Community:  Thank you for putting information out on Facebook page.
Prepare 2017-18,  First meeting September 20th


Member updates



Stacey Tischhauser (new primary CGES)



Amy Nielson & Angela H. (SpEd Fall/Spring)



Tracie, Valerie W., and Jean staying on for another term – thank you!



Danielle Blue resigning, Cynthia Engle taking her place



Still in need of a new Business representative and an Alta Vista representative


Next year’s Meetings



September 20, November 8, January 31 and May 9

The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m.

